Refer to Mailcode H-2-1
and Site # YAV- 002
Certified Mail P 243 065 974

Mr. Donald A. James

Tribal Business Manager
Yavapai- Prescott Indian Tribe
530 E Merritt

Prescott, AZ 86301-2038

Dear Mr. James:

The Environmental Protection Agency has carried out a file review of the Mario's Bingo
site located on lands of the Yavapai- Prescott Indian Tribe. Two Underground Storage Tanks
(UST's) were removed from this site on December 22, 1992. These tanks were stored in a remote
location on tribal land until April 16, 1993. At that time the tanks were transported to the R & K
Yard in Kingman, AZ and cut up for scrap.

The information submitted previously has assisted EPA in assessing the status of this
site. It does not appear to currently pose a threat to human health and the environment. No
further action is required by EPA at this time.

Sincerely,

Matthew Small, Hydrogeologist
Office of Underground Storage Tanks

YAV002.IND

cc: Ed Dunn, Arizona Circuit Rider
Robert McNichols, BIA
Theresa Botriff, IHS
H-2-1 Reading File
Site File



ATTACHMENT: LIST OF CONTACTS

Ed Dunn, Arizona Circuit Rider
1243 West Carla Vista Drive
Chandler, AZ 85224

Patricia McGee, President
Yavapai Prescott Indian Tribe
530 East Meritt Street
Prescott, AZ (602) 445-8790

Theresa Botriff, District Sanitarian
Indian Health Service

4212 North 16th, Bld. 5

Phoenix, AZ 85016(602) 263-1579

Robert McNichols
Natural Resource Officer
Bureau of Indian Affairs
Truxton Canyon Agency
Valentine, AZ 86437

(602) 963-8291

(602) 769-2279
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